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Question:  

 

In the 2014-15 Budget papers, annual funding of $4.2 million to improve trachoma control 

services is allocated in 2017-18. In the 2015-16 Budget papers, the funding allocated for 

trachoma control services in 2017-18 disappeared. Can you explain the discrepancy between 

the 2014-15 and the 2015-16 Budget Papers in relation to trachoma funding? 

a.How much funding is committed to improve trachoma control services over the forward 

estimates? 

b.Is the Government of the view that Australia is on track to meet its commitment to 

eliminate trachoma by 2020?   

 

Answer: 

 

a) Under the Project Agreement on Improving Trachoma Control Services for Indigenous 

Australians (Project Agreement), $16.487 million has been committed for the period  

 

Funding is yet to be committed for trachoma control services beyond the current Project 

Agreement, which ceases on 30 June 2017. 

 

Ongoing funding for activities to eliminate trachoma beyond 2017-18 is available as 

part of the Indigenous Australians’ Health Programme. 

 

b) Yes.  

 

 

 

 

 


